BOROUGH OF VANDERGRIFT

RECESSED MEETING OF NOVEMBER 2, 2015

NOVEMBER 9, 2015

The Council of the Borough of Vandergrift met in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building at 6:00 p.m., with President Brian Carricato presiding.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Vernon Sciullo

Brian Carricato

Kathleen Chvala

Lenny Collini

James Rametta

Christine Wilson

Frank Moliterno

OTHER OFFICIALS:

Stephen DelleDonne, Secretary

PURPOSE OF RECESSED MEETING:

President Carricato stated that the purpose of the recessed meeting is to present the proposed budget of the Borough of Vandergrift for the fiscal year, 2016.

Chairperson Chvala presented the following proposed General Fund, Special State Aid Fund, and the Vandergrift Park & Pool Fund budgets for the fiscal year, 2016:

1.	General Fund	- \$ 2,277,100.00
2.	Pool Fund	106,773.00
3.	State Aid Fund	145,666.00
4.	Total	\$2,529,539.00

President Carricato recommended that the refuse fees be increased \$1.00 per month. He stated this action would off-set the General fund from funding the expense of the purchase of a new refuse truck in the 2016 budget.

A motion was made by Mr. Sciullo, second by Mr. Rametta, to increase the Borough's refuse collection fee by \$1.00 per month, therefore setting the quarterly bill from \$69.00 to \$72.00. Motion carried.

With no objection or comments, a motion was made by Mrs. Chvala, second by Mr. Rametta, to advertise the proposed 2016 Budget of the Vandergrift Borough for public inspection until 3:30 p.m., December 7, 2015. Motion Carried.

ADJOURNMENT:

A motion was made by Mr. Sciullo, second by Mrs. Chvala, to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.